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From the President, Pam Blaschum 
 
The Museum has been fortunate to receive so many donations since moving to 
10 Richards Road. But the latest is the most unusual from the Hastings Muse-
um in Nebraska from Curator of collections, Sarah Polak.  
 
In 1938, flying was still a new and exciting experience. TWA was then known as 
Transcontinental and Western Airlines. In collaboration with the Kool-Aid 
Corporation, the two companies developed a marketing strategy to introduce 
their brands to local Chicago families.  
 
Few people flew, but there were plenty of new customers for Kool-
Aid. Everyone knew that kids love Kool-Aid. And who buys that? Moms.  
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As part of their marketing strategy, a cap was sent through the 
mail to local families who had sent them an empty Kool-Aid pack-
age as proof of purchase. A letter from the Kool-Aid corporation 
accompanied the stylish cap. It read in part, “When you go to the 
store for your mother, let the grocer see the aviation cap. Tell him 
you got it in exchange for empty Kool-Aid packages that your 
mother bought in his store. The grocer will be glad to hear that.” It 
continued, “You might as well give him another hint, too. Tell him 
you are now collecting more Kool-Aid packages in order to get a 
real gold-plated Kool-Aid aviation pin.”   
 
There were two styles of the cap—a blue one for Pilots and a red 
one for Air Hostesses. “Also, tell him you’re organizing a neighbor-
hood Aviation club and that a lot of people will be asking him for 
Kool-Aid! 
 
By signing up three friends as part of the club, the advertisement 
gave each child the opportunity to become a Chief Pilot or Chief 
Hostess by wearing the newly minted Aviation pin. This pin fea-
tured the Transcontinental and Western logo, just like the real 
thing. A pilot named Captain Fredericks and an air hostess named 
Mary Carlton represented the face of the airline. I couldn’t vali-
date their employment. They were probably fictitious. 
 
Along with the pin, Kool-Aid awarded members a nifty “Official CLUB Manual”. FOR MEMBERS ONLY is embla-
zoned on the front. They received an official certificate and a membership card. I am unable to validate the suc-
cess of this program. However, it sounds remarkably similar to the Ovaltine and local radio ads of the 1930s. 
They also encouraged young listeners to join and receive a decoder, which they used to decode secret messages 
sent out during advertisement time. 

 

Special thanks to Volunteer Dianna Bennett for her time researching this story and co-writing this article!                     
Dianna is our resident Author of the book “Jumpseat”! 

Russian Motorcyclist Stops at the            
TWA Museum 

 
On April 16, Vadim Saifullin stopped to visit the TWA 
Museum on a 30-day trip from San Francisco to Atlan-
tic City, New Jersey on a rented Harley Davidson! 
 
Vadim is a natural gas engineer who plans to write a 
book about his travels. We look forward to reading 
about us! 
 
(Vadim is pictured with museum volunteer, Tom Nicks) 
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Happy 100th Birthday Helen Krautz Kennedy! 
Helen served as TWA Hostess from 1948-1952! She turned 100 years old on April 6, 2025. Helen lived in Leawood, 

Kansas for 61 years before moving to Minnesota in 2024 to be near her family. Our museum designed a banner 

for Helen to include signatures from our volunteers and several museum guests, and we shipped it off to her 

home in Minnesota. Here are some photos from daughter-in-law Cathy Kennedy! 

 

 The TWA Museum received an invitation to attend the Memorial Commemoration in Italy of the              
66th anniversary of the 70 lives lost on June 26, 1959. We also want to remember Flight 800 and the 230 

lives lost on July 17,1996, as well as the 128 lives lost on June 30, 1956 over the Grand Canyon. 
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Remember that Neon TWA Sign on the Headquarters Building??? 
As many of you know, our museum has been in possession of the TWA “letters” neon sign which appeared on the 

roof over the East Wing for many years. When the sign was finally removed (and dropped) from the building, our 

friend Cooper Weeks, Sr. recovered them and eventually donated them to our museum. While the letters are in 

rough shape, our hope was to someday recondition them and eventually remount them back on the roof of our 

building. Well, that day has come! 

 

Volunteer Nancy Sitzmann, with the assistance of John Mays, Operation Manager, has taken the lead on this 

project to get the sign letters restored and reinstalled. Recently, the museum hosted a meeting with Thomas Cobi-

an of the Neon Gallery. Thomas and a group of experts examined the sign letters and proposed locations for the 

restored sign on the roof of our building at 10 NW Richards Road. The idea is to run beams across the parapet (the 

protective wall along the roof) and mounting the letters directly to the platform which would be attached to the 

beams. Mounting the letters on beams, instead of the roof, would allow a more stable installation and would avoid 

drilling into the roof. Also, since the parapet is higher than the roof, the platform would not need to be designed as 

tall as originally thought. It was thought that since we would use the beams that the sign could face directly to-

wards the bridge, which would also allow two smaller neon "Museum" signs to be placed at angles on the sides if 

we can afford that option. The letters, which are largely intact, can be rehabbed entirely, using newer neon tech-

nology which will result in enormous cost savings due to the smaller energy footprint required to illuminate the 

signs. While we have not yet received a quote for the cost of the project, we estimate the cost to be close to 

$20,000. Be on the lookout for future emails and Facebook posts regarding our fundraising campaign to get these 

treasures back on the roof and illuminated. Our sign will serve as a lasting reminder to all Kansas Citians of the 

great influence that Trans World Airlines has had on MKC, and the City of Kansas City, Missouri. 

 

 

 

The TWA Museum Mission: 
To preserve and celebrate the extraordinary legacy of Trans World Airlines (TWA), educate visitors about its 

pioneering spirit and contributions to aviation history, and to inspire future generations! 
 

The original TWA Headquarters (pictured above) was built in 1932 and is the home of the TWA Museum! 

Pictured is the TWA 
Headquarters building 
with the TWA sign 
back in the day! 

 

Operations Manager 
John Mays pictured 
with Thomas Cobian 
of Downtown Neon 
Gallery and Art Stu-
dio! 
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Meet our New Volunteers, Martin Bryant and Debra Knechtenhofer 
 

Growing up in central Kansas, I would often be drawn to sounds or sights of all 
types of aircraft in the skies above me. Having two older brothers involved in mili-
tary aviation and attending air shows at NAS Olathe and Richards-Gebaur AFB really 
heightened my interest. While earning my BS degree in Wichita (Go Shockers!), I 
was surrounded by the vibe of a city that was connected to Cessna, Beech, Boeing 
and Learjet. A summer roommate was a delivery pilot and instructor, who took me 
for flights including a ferry trip to Winnipeg, Canada. Near the beginning of my ca-
reer as a Medical Technologist, I got my private pilot’s license in Hays, Kansas and 
set out to “learn” on every flight. 
 
Married to Rita for 40 wonderful years this October, raised three boys and worked 
at Research Medical Center for 39 years, retirement arrived in 2023. Traveling to 
visit sons in the DC area and Dallas, spoiling our two grandsons here in KC, church 

activities, “Old Man softball” and serving as an MCI Airport Ambassador are pleasant 
uses of my time. Being allowed to “non-rev” due to our Dallas son’s employment has 
given us myriad travel opportunities. I am excited to learn more about TWA’s history 
and influence on Kansas City and air travel as I volunteer here at the museum. 
 
My name is Debra Knechtenhofer. I started my career with TWA on January 18, 1979 
and retired from American Airlines on January 18, 2024. During those 45 years, I was 
based in STL, JFK and DFW, flying domestic and international. 
 

Welcome Martin and Debra!  
 

 

ACE CAMP KANSAS CITY VISITS THE TWA MUSEUM! 
 

On Monday, June 9th our museum was honored to have hosted another visit from ACE Camp Kansas City. It was 
the museum’s 3rd year hosting the camp. It was a wonderful visit for everyone and we are so thankful that they 
selected our museum to enhance their educational experience!!   
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Thinking of Donating Items 

to the Museum? 
Before sending or dropping off items to the 

museum, please send an email to: 
twajohnmays@gmail.com 

describing your donation, list of items and 
pictures if possible. 

 
We will respond as soon as we can! 

We truly appreciate the donations we receive 
but are running out of storage room. 

 
Thank you for your consideration! 

 
 

 

Want to Book a Tour of 10 
Guests or More? 

 
Simply follow this link to book your tour 
online: 
 
https://twamuseum.org/group-tours 
 
All group admission prices require a minimum 
of 10 guests paying in one transaction. 
 
Reservations are required. Please book 72 
hours before your visit date. 
 
Group Admission Fees: 
 
Adults (ages 17-59), 10 people or over – 
$10.00 each. 
 
Youth and Seniors pay usual rates, regardless 
of number in the group. 
 
Seniors (age 60+) – $8.00 
Youth (ages 6-16) – $7.00 
Children (ages 1-5) – FREE 

  

From a  TWA Lover’s Kitchen 
 

Hot Chicken Salad 

 

3 cups cooked and chopped chicken 

1 can cream of chicken soup 

1 cup chopped celery 

2 tablespoons chopped onion (or more) 

1/2 cup slivered almonds 

1 cut water chestnuts (sliced) 

1/2 cup mayo 

1/2 cup sour cream 

2 tablespoons lemon juice 

Pepperidge Farms Herb Dressing or Bag Onion Rings 

 

Combine all ingredients except stuffing mix. Spread in 9 x 13 pan 
and bake at 350 degrees for 30 minutes. 

 

Service with a salad or vegetable of your choice!    

 

Easy and delicious!  
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7:00-10:00 Dance to the Music of the 

  Moonlight Serenade Orchestra 

“The Cut-Out” 

Another Amazing TWA Experience! 
I wanted to share pictures of “my” TWA Experience on May 3rd with all of our readers! I’ve been a volunteer at 
the museum for almost 12 years, though I never worked for TWA. I have been so excited about this fundraising 
event and one of my friends suggested we participate with several of our friends! I can’t say enough about this! 
Everything was amazing from the gourmet dinner, dessert and drinks, to the beautiful service of former TWA 
hosts and hostesses who ALL volunteered their time to devote to our evening reliving what it was like to fly first 
class during the 60’s. SO MUCH FUN! We heard so many fun stories from former flight attendants that also in-
cluded a fabulous fashion show of flight attendant uniforms through the years.   

If you’re thinking about signing up for your own Experience, stop thinking and pick a date!!!!! It’s totally worth 
it and it’s an experience unlike anything you’ve ever done. Invite some friends to join you and tell them 
they would be benefiting the TWA Museum in Kansas City that is devoted to keeping the history and spirit 
of TWA alive for future generations! Submitted by Nancy Sitzmann 

As a footnote, Nancy recently “retired” as the 
Museum Secretary after serving in that position 
since 2013. Nancy continues to volunteer at the 
museum and to serve as our Event Coordinator. 
She began volunteering for the TWA Museum 
in 2013. Special thanks to Nancy for her years 
of board service and for her commitment to 
our museum. 
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THE TWA Museum  

is proud to announce 

The TWA Experience 

 
A special evening for you and your group of 12 or more! 

You will begin your experience with cocktails and appetizers in the Ambassador Club  

Enjoy a fashion show of Vintage TWA Uniforms!    

You are now ready to go through the jetway and board your flight! 

Once seated in the cabin you will be treated to a hot towel, sorbet and a glass of Champagne. 

Next, you will be served House Salad accompanied by Homemade Artesian Bread and Honey Butter served on 

Royal Ambassador China. 

Your choice of Beef or Chicken Entree 

Three Cheese Au Gratin Potatoes  

Vegetable Medley 

A Fruit & International Cheese Plate 

Crème Brulé with Berries & Whipped Cream 

Coffee 

Red or White Wine served with Dinner 

Catered by Emily McMurray of Gourmet-ish! 

$250 per Person 

Minimum number of Guests-12 (Maximum of 25 Guests) 

 

 

 

 

 

 



THANK YOU! 

The TWA Museum would like to thank the following businesses for their 
support in so many ways! 

 
 

IWERX for allowing us use of their space for events and their continuing support!  
 
 
 
 

Community America for their history and partnership in the future with the TWA Museum! 
 
 
 
Silver Wings International for their generous and consistent donations they make to the TWA Museum!  
 
Chris Funk owner of Picture and Frame Industries is our Treasurer and a member of our Board Directors. Most 
of the posters you see in the museum, as well as numerous prints, were framed by his company.  
 
 
 
 

Clipped Wings International for their generous donation of $49,000 to the TWA Museum and their wonderful  
in-person support at special events! 

 
 

 
  

Signature Flight Support for their continued support in all our endeavors!    
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to our Caterer Emily McMurray of “Gourmet-ish”, for helping us with the many events that we host!  
 

Also, thank you to our wonderful TWA former employees, Friends of the Museum, and all those who have do-
nated items and money to make sure we preserve the history of TWA here in Kansas City, as well as the world. 
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Museum Legacy Society 
The TWA Museum Legacy Society has been established to provide you the 
opportunity to commit a gift during your lifetime that will help preserve the 
TWA Museum for years to come! 

Dying is not something we want to think about. However, if we want to have 
a say in what happens after our passing, we need to make sure our wishes 
are known ahead of time. If in lieu of flowers you would like memorial dona-
tions made to the TWA Museum in your memory or the memory of a loved 
one, make sure that your loved ones are told of your wishes or if you would 
like to leave part of your estate to the museum, make sure it is put in your 
will or trust to that effect.  

All of the memorial donations are tax deductible as the Museum is a 501C3 
nonprofit. 

  Need to Conduct Some Research? 

 
The museum offers several links and resources in which to perform re-
search. The museum's archives website and digital collection is a great 
place to start. Most of the information that you seek may be found by 

searching through the resources offered here: 
 

https://twamuseum.org/research 
 

http://www.twamuseumarchives.org/ 

MAKE YOUR PROM OR ENGAGEMENT A 
SPECIAL MEMORY AT THE TWA MUSEUM 

We have had several requests for Prom and Engage-
ment Pictures to be taken with Ellie, in our vintage 
phone booths or in the Ambassador Club. Now we can 
include our Cabin Trainer! We love to 
get our pictures out there and wel-

come the opportunity for those special moments in time. 
A $25.00 donation is suggested for personal phone pho-
tos and a $50.00 donation for professional photogra-
phers. Reservations are recommended so we can secure 
the volunteers we need to help with this one of a kind 
opportunity. Call the Museum at 816-234-1011 to make 
your reservation! 

TWA Museum Hours 

Wednesday - Saturday 10 AM to 4 PM 
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TWA Museum 

10 NW Richards Rd 

Kansas City, MO 64116-4253 

 

 

  Donation Form    
Your support ensures that the Legacy of TWA and it’s influence 
on early aviation remains intact within future generations, and 
for that WE THANK YOU! 

 

If you would like to make a donation through this newsletter, 
please fill out the following form and mail it to the volunteers at: 

TWA Museum 

10 Richards Road, Suite 110 

Kansas City, Missouri 64116 

 

Name____________________________________________ 

 

Address___________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number:_____________________________________ 

 

Amount Enclosed: 

___$250 ___$500 ____$750 ___$1000 ___Other_______ 

 

 

 

Friend of the Museum 
  Additionally, if you would like to become a Friend of the Muse-

um, please choose from the options below: 

 

_____Individual - $45.00 

Benefits: Member card, unlimited free museum admission 1 
year, a 10% discount in the gift shop and online sales, and ad-
vance notice to special events and exhibits. 

(Senior $35.00) 

 

_____Family (Mother, Father, Son, Daughter)-$75.00 

Benefits: Member card, unlimited free museum admission for 
family members 1 year, a 10% discount in the gift shop and 
online sales, and advance notice to special events and exhibits. 

(Senior $65.00) 

 

______Founders Club-$2,500.00 

Benefits: Member card, free family entry life of donor, 20% dis-
count on all merchandise, newsletter, advance notice of special 
events and exhibits, PERMANENT RECOGNITION on beautiful 
plaque displayed in the TWA Museum. 


